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PLANNING BOARD 
REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
 
PROJECT:    BRITAIN PLAZA 
PROJECT NO.:   13-13 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 97, BLOCK 3, LOTS 1 & 2 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: LANC & TULLY, PC 
REVIEW DATE:   10 JULY 2014 
MEETING DATE:   17 JULY 2014 
 
 

1. Information pertaining to the previous “DOT taking for right turn lane (2008)” should be 
addressed.  If this area is a taking, the lot line should be appropriately revised.   

 
2. Highway Superintendent’s comments on the re-grading and removal/replacement of existing 

shoulder should be received. 
 

3. A sidewalk is proposed along the Union Avenue frontage which contains a jog to the east from 
the proposed Crystal Run sidewalk onto what appears to be the subject property.  Input from 
NYSDOT regarding this sidewalk should be received.  Sidewalk apparently terminates at a 
traffic signal box on the north end of the sidewalk.  Handicap accessibility as well as pedestrian 
accessibility at this location should be evaluated. 
 

4. Water supply for fire flow line must be set up such that valving terminates potable water to the 
structure if water supply to the fire flow service is terminated.   
 

5. The Applicants have stated the dumpster enclosure must remain at the previously identified 
location.  Dumpster is located within front yard setback near the intersection of the project 
access road off of Old Little Britain Road.  It appears dumpster could be relocated to the 
opposite side of the lot near the access drive to the project. 
 

6. The discharge pipe at flared end section #1 requires pretreatment prior to discharge to a bio-
retention treatment system. 
 

7. The location of any proposed signage should be depicted on the site plan.   
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8. Comment 2 from the 5 June meeting requested compliance with design guidelines be 

documented.  Any waivers of those should be requested including parking in front yards.   
 

9. Site lighting should be addressed on the plans.   
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Associate  








































